
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – OCTOBER 24, 2005 
 

PETITION TO ERECT AN OPEN-AIR SHELTER ON THE GROUNDS OF FATHER 
ERMANNO BULFON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
Recommendation 

 
Councillor Carella recommends that the attached petition be received and first referred to 
appropriate staff to document the estimated cost of the proposed shelter, and thence to 
the Budget Committee, for its consideration for inclusion in the City’s 2006 Capital 
Budget. 
 
Economic Impact
To be determined by staff prior to review by the Budget Committee 

 
 Purpose 
 

To facilitate a response to a petition signed by over 200 residents of West Woodbridge, 
requesting that an open-air shelter be erected on the grounds of Father Ermanno Bulfon 
Community Centre as protection against the elements during open-air functions (picnics, 
etc.)  

 
 Background – Analysis and Options 
 

Residents of West Woodbridge, predominantly seniors who are members of the local 
seniors’ club, have submitted a petition to have an open-air shelter erected on the 
grounds of Father Ermanno Bulfon Community Centre. As this is a capital budget item, a 
full costing of the proposed shelter is required before it can be considered by the Budget 
Committee for possible inclusion in the 2006 capital budget.  

 
 Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 

This report is consistent with priorities previously set by Council and the necessary 
resources have been allocated and approved for those tasks recommended herein.  

 
Conclusion 

 
It is appropriate that Council facilitate this petition by its referral to staff and the Budget 
Committee.  
 

 Attachments 
 

Petiton signed by members of the West Woodbridge Seniors Club, et alia 
  
 Report prepared by 
 
 Councillor Tony Carella 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 

Tony Carella 
 Councillor – Ward 2 



 
 
 

NOTICE OF PETITION 
 
A petition has been submitted with respect to the following 
matter and a copy is on file in the office of the City Clerk: 
 
 Agenda Item No.:  19 
   

 
Item Name:  PETITION TO ERECT AN OPEN-AIR SHELTER ON  
   THE GROUNDS OF FATHER ERMANNO BULFON  
   COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Particulars of the Petition: 

 
Dated: -- 
 
No. of Signatures:  242 
 
Submitted by:  Members West Woodbridge Seniors Club 

 
  
 
 
 
 

For a copy of the petition contact: 
 



City of Vaughan, Clerk’s Department, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, L6A 
1T1 

Tel: (905) 832-8504 Fax: (905) 832-8535 


	NOTICE OF PETITION 

